

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF STUDENTS OF ARCHITECTURE, INDIA

60th YEAR FIRST COUNCIL MEET, 2017 - 2018

Teerthankar Mahaveer University

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

Advisor – Shashank Rao

President- Srivardhan Rajalingam

Secretary- Ankit Kumar

Vice President- JPK Vinod

Treasurer- Yatharth Gupta

ZONAL COUNCIL

ZP1 – Shantam Dhingra

ZP2 – Pranchal Shah

ZP3 – Vineet Bodhe

ZP4 – Pratit Kumar Das

ZP5 – Vaishak B

ZP6 – Rimaz Mohamed

Treasurer Designee – Syed Khwaja Abid

*General Council and coordinators attendance has been omitted for document length

DAY 1, 28th June 2017

SUMMARY-

- Advisor introduces the new council and theme-‘Reflections’.
- Archit (USEC, Poornima University) presented an audit of the 59th ANC. Many people didn't attend the 5-day workshop for more than 1-2 days. Event time was clashing. Late night events are a problem.
- Archit needs to present a proper balance sheet within 1 or 2 days and an audit within 2 weeks.
- Database was misused by Poornima. If this happens again there will be a ban of communication of minimum 1 month and maximum which the council decides.
- Action on PR– There might be open election or council will nominate an ex-ZC or ex-GC member.
- Ban(on host college for using NASA India database for advertisement) in communication will not allow the college to register and log in from their z-id
- 59th year Zonal Report
- 59th year Annual Report
- Audit
- Zonal issues- Zonal sports meet. Vote passed. Sports event will be held according to the host college and the respective ZP.

DAY 2, 29 June 2017

SUMMARY-

- We need to work on completing the online database.
- There is a need to shift focus from convention to other events. Suggestions from USec –
- Online competitions
- Forum for architecture students
- Inter-zone student exchange program
- Development of social media accounts
- Live interviews

- Secretary explains the working of Headquarters.
- Legal proceedings. Not for profit organisation. Certificates 12A and 80G.
- Legal certificates-
- Certificate of registration
- ISBN
- Copyright document
- Logo registration
- Certificate of ISO registration
- Treasurer explains budget
- SPA. Delhi's HOD has agreed to re-add his signatory in our account.

DAY 3, 30 June 2017

SUMMARY-

- Presentation of membership applications. The colleges being awarded membership are- Z333, Z219, Z640.
- 20 new colleges added as observers.
- Treasurer tells list of defaulters who haven't given last two year's subscription fee or haven't attended the last two ANC.
- Pending audit reports needs to be given for zonal conventions as well as 59th ANC.
- Introducing ETHOS student of the year trophy as a special trophy this year.
- DHFL trophy where winning entries will be executed on site.
- This year is the 5th year of NASA's collaboration with LBC so we are shifting it to group C trophies. Vote passed.
- NASA renewed MOU with GRIHA.
- Many USECs had problem with getting permissions for ANDC and demanded an extension in deadline. Extension isn't possible as it will sacrifice other events.
- Ar. BV. Doshi speaks on this year's ANDC.
- Vice President explains the working and structure of the website.
- New proposal for payment module- Subscription fee will be paid online via PayU money or offline via e-challan. It will be automatically generated and receipts will be given instantly. Vote passed 4:2.

- Registration of students on website- Deadline 1 August for this year and 31 October for every new batch every year.
- Action will be taken to ensure that no council member or USEC misuses the website database.

DAY 4, 1 July 2017

SUMMARY-

- Action on PR. – A form will be released for ex-GC and ex-ZC members and a new PR. will be nominated by the council. Vote passed.
- Service charge will be applicable on subscription fee but will be borne by the association this year. Vote passed.
- Student registration- Deadline 31 October and it will be added as a job role of the USEC in the constitution. Vote passed.
- We will be having trophy book bids rather than having one college as NIPC host.
- Working of the D-team. Proposal of retaining a few members rather than having a whole new team every year.
- TPS. Introduced as a sub-committee.
- Treasurer explains EASA and their annual convention.
- Collaboration with AISEC to have a 6 week foreign program for NASA students.
- Collaboration with SCI-Arc who will organize workshop annually in ANC.
- USEC, TMU (Host FCM) presents budget. It is all proposed income and expenditure. Needs to give proper budget again.
- ANC bid- Z115
- ZNC bids- Z156, Z431, Z429, Z506, Z630
- Indian Arch bid- Z153
- NASA is now on good terms with COA and there will be at-least one NASA-COA meeting every year. COA has agreed to support NASA.